
County of San Mateo

Inter-Departmental Correspondence

Department: HEALTH
File #: 18-661 Board Meeting Date: 8/7/2018

Special Notice / Hearing: None__
      Vote Required: Majority

To: Honorable Board of Supervisors

From: Louise F. Rogers, Chief, Health System
Chester J. Kunnappilly, MD, Chief Executive Officer, San Mateo Medical Center

Subject: Amendment to the Agreement with Aramark Healthcare Technologies, LLC, to Provide
Biomedical Engineering and Diagnostic Imaging Maintenance Services

RECOMMENDATION:
Adopt a resolution authorizing an amendment to the agreement with Aramark Healthcare
Technologies, LLC, to provide biomedical engineering and diagnostic imaging maintenance services,
extending the term through December 31, 2018 and increasing the amount by $320,000, to an
amount not to exceed $4,460,000.

BACKGROUND:
In August 2012, the San Mateo Medical Center (SMMC) completed a Request for Proposals (RFP)
for biomedical engineering and diagnostic imaging maintenance services. In November 2012, your
Board approved a five-year agreement with Aramark Health Care Technologies, LLC, to provide
these services. The agreement has been amended multiple times to reflect changes in the inventory
equipment list. In May 2018, SMMC released an RFP for biomedical and diagnostic imaging
maintenance services and is currently in the process of reviewing the proposals. In June 2018, your
Board approved an amendment to extend the term through August 31, 2018, and increased the
amount by $140,000 to an amount not to exceed $4,140,000, to allow SMMC time review the
proposals.

DISCUSSION:
SMMC underestimated the time it would take to review the proposals and the complexity involved in
working with the various departments within the Health System to address all their biomedical needs.
Therefore, SMMC is requesting that your Board extend the term of the current agreement through
December 31, 2018, with an associated increase in funding, to allow SMMC time to execute a new
agreement.

The amendment and Resolution have been reviewed and approved by County Counsel as to form.
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The County’s Contract Compliance Committee has approved a waiver request to extend the
agreement by an additional fourteen months beyond the original five-year term.

The amendment contributes to the Shared Vision 2025 outcome of a Healthy Community by ensuring
that SMMC’s biomedical and diagnostic imaging equipment are consistently maintained for use in
diagnosis and treatment of its patients. It is anticipated that preventative maintenance on biomedical
and diagnostic imaging equipment will be maintained 100% of the time.

PERFORMANCE MEASURE:

Measure FY 2016-17 Actual FY 2017-18 Estimated

Rate of preventative maintenance on
biomedical and diagnostic imaging
equipment

100% 100%

FISCAL IMPACT:
The term of the revised agreement is November 1, 2012 through December 31, 2018. The amount of
the agreement is not to exceed $4,460,000. The amendment will increase the contract amount by
$320,000. Funds in the amount of $320,000 will be included in the SMMC FY 2018-19
Recommended Budget.

Expenses at SMMC are covered by fees for services or third-party payors whenever possible. The
portion of expenses for services provided to the medically indigent or to those covered by programs
that do not meet the full costs of care are covered by the County’s General Fund contribution to
SMMC, and are within the existing annual appropriation.
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